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Faculty: FASS
Department: International Politics
Date/Time: 2.10 pm, 13/11/19
Reps in Attendance: 1st year Reps - Johannes Lindem, Peter Robotham; 2nd year Reps - Olly Parry; 3rd year Reps - Lee Currie, Kay Eastwood-Dunwell, Ernest Korus; Jt. Hons Rep - James Purvis 
Staff in Attendance: Lucy Taylor, Elin Royles, Simon French
Apologies/Absent: Becca Grinstead (2nd year Rep), Hero Marsden (Welsh-medium Rep)
Agenda

1. Previous Minutes: Careers and Library reports to be discussed later
2.
Matters arising from previous minutes: 
	Action Number:
	Action:
	Action Status and Outcome:

	Whose Action:

	1
	IP12920 module revamped to be more up-to-date
	Complete
	Huw Lewis

	2
	Lucy Taylor has taken over the Dissertation module and is addressing the issues raised. A specific discussion on this module is to be arranged for a later date 
	On-going
	Lucy Taylor

	3
	Huw Lewis to check functioning of Welsh / English medium module information on Blackboard
	On-going
	Huw Lewis


3.
Chair’s Business

Formal welcome to new Reps
4.
Employability & Careers 

4.1. Careers / Employability update from Tony Orme and Jeff Bridoux presented to the committee. Careers drop-ins in the Students’ Union need more promotion within the IP department.

4.2. Funding no longer available to invite specific IP alumni to give careers talks - Elin Royles is currently seeking a new source of funding
4.3. Feedback on Careers issues:

· Olly – 1st year module Careers & Employability workshops were excellent, but there are no workshops or information aimed at 2nd years in modules. 
· Fatima – international students are concerned with the lack of work experience opportunities, only 1 internship opportunities through the DDMI, with one example of the same person elected twice to David Davies Memorial internship, limited work experience options e.g. the Parliamentary scheme is unaffordable for most students,  more engagement from personal tutors in career and work experience opportunities (Elin R – Careers Advisors are more knowledgeable in this area)
· Kay – information about Careers Fairs, Civil Service visits, etc. often not provided in good time. Ideally, emails should go out a week beforehand, with a follow-up reminder the day before. List of which companies will be present at Careers Fairs is particularly important. 3rd year students want more information about graduate schemes, list of relevant post-grad courses and when to apply – Lucy T to address this in Dissertation session. Elin R to contact Tony Orme to discuss holding a specific workshop
· James – general feeling is that there is no point in applying for the Parliamentary scheme because no-one can afford to do it (Elin R – it has been £250 for the last 5 years); information on potential cheap accommodation would also be useful
5.
Information Services

5.1. Report by Simon French, IP librarian:

· Any library-related issues, students can email Simon directly
· Dissertation students looking for sources can book an appointment with Simon

· Simon is happy to give a talk to the student body if requested

· Library renovations – feedback wanted
· Dynamic loan system introduced – no library fines unless books not returned when requested

· ‘More books’ service – library will purchase almost any books requested

· Inter-library loan service available on Primo

Student feedback:

· Very positive feedback on new section of library & Primo; greater diversity of online resources would be good (Simon – copyright and licensing limitations often apply)  

6.
NSS Action Plan (SSCC 1 –Sem 1)
6.1. IP results showed a decline on the previous year, but still second only to St Andrews in the UK – the strike and staff restructuring were the probable cause; Dissertation restructure is one important aspect 
6.2. Feedback on specific NSS questions:
Q1. 
· Lecturers assume knowledge students don’t have; seminar-only modules are particularly problematic as background information is limited and students can’t keep up; supported students reluctant to sign up to seminar-only modules as unsure about recording seminar discussions; but others prefer seminar-only modules as there is greater interaction
· Lectures are too simple but readings too complex

· More clarity on reading lists e.g. whether whole book or just a chapter – Jenny Mathers praised for guidance on reading lists
· Q & A sessions as part of the lecture could increase student engagement

· Reading week policy discussed – preference for no lectures in the week before an assignment deadline, rather than a set departmental reading week – to be discussed at L & T meeting
· Jenny Mathers praised by all

Q8. Marking criteria is always available on Blackboard and lecturers always highlight this
Q9. Feedback on fairness of marking:
· Hard to tell whether marking is fair due to the nature of IP as a subject, but marking criteria is repeatedly explained in 1st year modules

· There is disparity between different lecturers in what they require in an essay (referencing). ER & LT to make staff aware that the two official referencing styles are equally valued. 
· Some feel moral judgements are being made when marking essays

· Why have criteria for marks over 80 if this is never given as a mark

· Greater clarity needed on the policy & procedure for questioning marks – no specific policy, but approach your personal tutor in the first instance – to be discussed at L&T. 
· MEQs should be completed at the end of a module so students have had marks and feedback on assignments beforehand; informal feedback on the module can be requested at an earlier point, if necessary. Students like simple paper feedback (what works, what could work better, ideas about ways to improve). 
Q12.

· Meetings with dissertation supervisors should be at a separate time to normal office hours

· Could students be emailed if a lecturer’s office hours are changed at short notice

Q21.
· Negative feedback on this question is mostly related to the SU – people don’t feel connected to it. For them ‘community’ is linked to approachability of staff and student societies.  
· Erasmus students don’t feel involved in the life of the Dept. Some international students (and others) don’t feel involved in InterPol Soc. – too much of a clique, though much improved on last year. New committee members have led to increase in InterPol Soc. numbers and participation in events. Idea to include Erasmus in Peer Mentoring / buddy arrangements, mentored by International Students. Need to meet with and integrate Erasmus students. Discuss strategy at L & T.   
· Joint Hons students don’t always feel included, caught between 2 departments; feel more supported by History dept., especially personal tutors  

· More social and welcome events e.g. quizzes, not necessarily politics-related; maybe with the IP Soc.  
· Approachability of staff is key 

· Departmental culture tends towards extremes of opinion; casual homophobia in seminars and InterPol Soc. chats deters some students from attending seminars and society events; but freedom of speech for religious views is also an issue – Lucy is holding a focus group on 4th December to address departmental culture; Reuben is monitoring group chats closely for unacceptable comments

7.
Learning and Teaching Opportunities
8.
Student Matters



Year 1 / Module / Rep Role 
	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	1
	Complaints about feedback in the microphone system in Biol Main
	
	

	2
	Exploring the International 1 – very confusing PowerPoint slides and lecture confusing – needs more structure.  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Year 2 / Module / Rep Role 

	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	1. 1
	PowerPoint issues – colour combinations sometimes make them unreadable; please use full screen; please upload before the lecture so people can annotate; staff should be aware that people have sight issues, so clarity and size of font/pictures is very important. ER to raise with staff.  
	
	

	1. 
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Year 3 / Module / Rep Role 

	
	Comments/Feedback:
	Action 
(where applicable):
	Whose Action:

	
	Can seminar-only modules be recorded
Is there scope for some lectures on these modules. Revision can be more difficult on these type of modules due to lack of recording.
	
	

	
	Prefer 2 hour seminars
	
	

	
	Reading lists on some modules are excessive; more primary sources and key readings requested to be in module handbooks. ER to inform staff. 
	
	

	
	Panopto recordings vary in quality 
	
	

	
	Wooden decking outside the Dept is slippery
	
	

	
	No information on Crisis Games
	Elin R to get back to students this week
	Elin Royles


9.
Any other Business
9.1. More plugs for laptops in lecture rooms – apparently there are plugs in the floor of IP Main Hall. Biology 1.16 – plug sockets dead – LT inform estates.   
9.2. Request for a water fountain that can fit water bottles underneath

9.3. SSCC Facebook group – needs staff member / email to set up a formal account

9.4. Bilingual emails should be clearer as it’s easy to miss crucial information esp. for supported students
